On June 26, 2006, Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding Agenda Item G6 - Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA), Part B, and Part B Pre-Kindergarten Grants: 

QUESTION:
It is my understanding that there has been a cutback in grant funds. Is this the same amount as in year's past?

RESPONSE:
The IDEA entitlement is approximately $100,000 more for the 2006-07 school year than the 2005-06 school year.  The problem is that the additional required expenses far exceed the increase in the allocation.  These required expenses or cost to the grant include:  the Private School set-aside, district employees' cost of living increases and benefits, additional cost add-on to fund paraprofessional substitutes, and the state discretionary requirements. (Previous to this year, the Discretionary Grant was a separate allocation.) The total of the additional expenses is approximately $5.5 million.  The ESE Department made up for this projected loss by cutting some positions that were not directly related to the classroom and projected roll-forward dollars, the amount of which will not be determined until after July 1.  
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